
 
ALAMEDA COUNTY 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS'  
UNINCORPORATED SERVICES COMMITTEE 

     
   

 

Wednesday, January 23, 2008 
6:30 p.m. 

 

PLEASE NOTE TIME  
 

 

Supervisor Alice Lai-Bitker, Chair     Location: San Lorenzo Village Homes Association 
Supervisor Nate Miley                            377 Paseo Grande 
          San Lorenzo, CA 94580 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
SUMMARY ACTION MINUTES 

 
 

I. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
    None. 
 
II. EDEN AREA LIVABILITY INITIATIVE UPDATE 

 
 Lucy Wicks, Livable Communities Coordinator, District 4, presented the Committee with an 

update on the activities of the Eden Area Livability Initiative.  Ms. Wicks noted several 
upcoming meetings regarding EALI, in which community participation is encouraged. 

 
  

III. PEDDLER’S ORDINANCE   
 
Deputy Paul Liskey, Sheriff’s Office, presented an oral report regarding amendments to the 
County’s Peddler’s Ordinance.  The amendments were made in October 2007 and subsequently 
approved by the Board of Supervisors.   
 
The Peddler’s Ordinance refers to the unlicensed and unauthorized sale of food and or 
merchandise in the Unincorporated Area. 
 

 
IV. BODY ART ORDINANCE  

 
William Pitcher, Director, Environmental Health Department  introduced Jorge Goitia, 
Environmental Health Specialist to present the proposed Body Art Ordinance, to regulate 
piercing and tattoo parlors in the unincorporated area of the County. 
 
Questions/Discussion 
 
In response to several questions related to the proposed ordinance related Hepatits C, 
Supervisor Lai-Bitker directed Environmental Health staff to confer with Dr. Tony Iton, 
Director, of the Public Health Department and County Public Health Officer for answers and 
report back to this Committee. 
 

 



 

 
 
 

V. AGENDA BUILDING FOR FUTURE MEETINGS 
 
Supervisor Alice Lai-Bitker, District3, encouraged constituents to forward suggestions for future 
agenda topics to her office either by phone or e-mail. 
 
Speaker 

 
 Nancy Van Huffel, Administrator, San Lorenzo Village Homes Association, requested a report of all of 
the agenda items that have been presented to the Board of Supervisors that have been approved and  
denied by the Board of Zoning Adjustments, Planning Commission and Castro Valley Municipal 
Advisory Council, and reasons why decisions were overturned.   

    
     ADJOURNMENT 

     
      The meeting was adjourned to February 13, 2008. 
 
  

Board of Supervisors’ Committees agendas and summary action minutes are available via Internet at: www.acgov.org 
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